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JSPS Fellowship Programs for Overseas Researchers

Descripción:


OUTLINE OF FELLOWSHIP



The Japan Society for the Promotion of Science (JSPS) carries out programs that
provide overseas researchers who have an excellent record of research
achievements with an opportunity to conduct collaborative research, discussions,
and opinion exchanges with researchers in Japan. These programs are intended to
help advance the overseas researchers' research activities while promoting
science and internationalization in Japan



FIELDS OF RESEARCH

All fields of the humanities, social sciences and natural sciences are included
under this program.



Categories:



1) Postdoctoral Fellowships



a) Standard [PF01]

Purposes: To provide opportunities for young and excellent postdoctoral
researchers from other countries to conduct, under the guidance of their hosts,
cooperative research with leading research groups in universities and other
Japanese institutions. The program allows such researchers to advance their own
research while contributing to the progress of research in Japan and the
counterpart countries.



b) Pathway to University Positions in Japan (Pathway) [PF03]

Purposes:  To provide opportunities for excellent young postdoctoral researchers
from other countries to conduct, under the guidance of their hosts, cooperative
research with leading research groups in universities and other Japanese
institutions. The program provides a step in preparing overseas researchers to
become full-time researchers at Japanese universities and other research
institutions. That is, it is designed to lead to the full-time employment of
overseas researchers who will play an active role in advancing their Japanese
institution?s collaborative research and internationalization through such means
as helping to foster globally-oriented students and faculty.



2) Invitation Fellowships



a) Long-term [IF01]: 

Purposes: To invite overseas researchers with excellent records of research
achievements to collaborate with Japanese colleagues in carrying out research
through long-term visits.



b) Short-term [IF02]

Purposes: To invite overseas researchers with excellent records of research
achievements for short-term visits to Japan and provide them opportunities for



discussions, opinion exchanges, lectures and other activities.



c) Short-term S [IF03]

To invite overseas researchers with distinguished records of research
achievements to Japan for purposes corresponding to those records, and to
provide them opportunities to offer advice and cooperate in research activities
throughout the host institution and also to give lectures or conduct other
activities at other Japanese research institutions.




DIVERSAS AREAS DEL CONOCIMIENTO

Japón

Japón

  /  /   /  /   /  /

English

Disciplinas:

Fuente:

País:

Ciudad:

Duración desde: Duración hasta: Fecha límite solicitud:

Beneficios:

Idioma:

TERMS OF AWARD



Standard [PF01]: 



- A round-trip air ticket (based on JSPSs regulations)

- 362,000 yens per month for maintenance

- A settling-in allowance of 200,000 yens, Overseas travel insurance, etc.

- A Grant-in-Aid for Scientific Research (Tokubetsu Kenkyuin Syoure-hi) of up to
1,500,000 yens per year (total of 3,000,000 yens for two years) is available to
cover cooperative research-related expenses. Application for these grants is
made by the host researcher through his/her institution.



Pathway [PF03]: 



- A round-trip air ticket (based on JSPSs regulations)

- 387,600 yens per month for maintenance

- A settling-in allowance of 200,000 yens, Overseas travel insurance, etc.

- A Grant-in-Aid for Scientific Research (Tokubetsu Kenkyuin Syoure-hi) of up to
yens1,500,000 per year (total of yens 3,000,000 for two years) is available to
cover cooperative research-related expenses. Application for these grants is
made by the host researcher through his/her institution.





Long-term [IF01]:



- A round-trip air ticket (based on JSPSs regulations)

- 387,600 yens per month for maintenance

- Overseas travel insurance

- A research support allowance is available to cover cooperative
research-related expenses. Application is made by the host researcher through
his/her institution.



Short-term [IF02]: 



- A round-trip air ticket (based on JSPSs regulations)

- 18,000 yens per month for maintenance

- Overseas travel insurance

- A research support allowance is available to cover cooperative
research-related expenses. Application is made by the host researcher through
his/her institution.








Short-term S [IF03]: 



- A round-trip business-class air ticket (based on JSPSs regulations

- 42,000 yens per month for maintenance

- Overseas travel insurance

- A research support allowance is available to cover cooperative
research-related expenses. Application is made by the host researcher through
his/her institution.



********************************************************************

Requisitos:


APPLICANT ELIGIBILITY 

1) For Postdoctoral Fellowships Standard [PF01], Invitation Fellowships
Long-term [IF01], Short-term [IF02], Short-term S [IF03]



The applicant (host researcher) must, in principle, be a researcher who is
employed full-time at a university or research institution as specified in
Article 2 of the Procedure for the Handling of Grants-in-Aid for Scientific
Research (Kakenhi), issued by the Ministry of Education, Culture, Sports,
Science and Technology (MEXT). (The status of "full-time researcher" is
determined by each university. Under the PF01 and PF02 fellowships, Jokyo,
assistant professor, and Joshu, research assistant, are excluded.) However,
there are cases when a researcher not employed in a full time position may be
eligible. Such persons must be eligible to apply for a KAKENHI grant?in-aid and
his/her affiliated institution must judge them able to implement the project and
to provide an appropriate research environment (e.g., laboratory, equipment,
personnel) for it.

Eligible host institutions specified under the above MEXT Procedure are as
follows:

1) Universities and inter-university research institutes

2) MEXT-affiliated institutions engaged in research

3) Colleges of technology

4) Institutions designated by the Minister of MEXT





2) For Pathway to University Positions in Japan [PF03]



The applicant must be the head of a university or research institution which
must have a clearly defined vision for achieving the internationalization of its
research and education programs by promoting the employment of overseas
researchers as specified in Article 2 of the Procedure for the Handling of
Grants-in-Aid for Scientific Research (Kakenhi), issued by the Ministry of
Education, Culture, Sports, Science and Technology (MEXT). The institutions are
to have and initiate a plan for employing in full-time positions fellows under
this fellowship upon the conclusion of their tenure. As to the type of full-time
employment, it is to be coordinated between the host institution and the
overseas researcher.

The host researcher must, in principle, be a researcher who is employed
full-time at a university or research institution as specified in Article 2 of
the Procedure for the Handling of Grants-in-Aid for Scientific Research
(Kakenhi), issued by the Ministry of Education, Culture, Sports, Science and
Technology (MEXT). (The status of ?full-time researcher? is determined by each
university. Jokyo, assistant professor, and Joshu, research assistant, are
excluded.) However, there are cases when a researcher not employed in a full
time position may be eligible. Such persons must be eligible to apply for a
KAKENHI grant?in-aid and his/her affiliated institution must judge them able to
implement the project and to provide an appropriate research environment (e.g.,
laboratory, equipment, personnel) for it.

Eligible host institutions include the following:

1) Universities and inter-university research institutes

2) MEXT-affiliated institutions engaged in research

3) Colleges of technology

4) Institutions designated by the Minister of MEXT






Note: The unit for submitting applications is a Japanese university or other
research institution. The heads of these institutions submit the applications to
JSPS. One institution may submit multiple applications.´



FELLOW ELIGIBILITY



Standard [PF01]: 

1. Be a citizen of a country that has diplomatic relations with Japan.

(JSPS treats Taiwanese and Palestinian researchers in this manner.)

2. Hold a doctorate degree when the Fellowship goes into effect, which must have
been received on or after April 2, 2010, or be scheduled to receive a doctorate
degree before the Fellowship goes into effect.

Note: Those who have previously been awarded a fellowship under the JSPS
Postdoctoral Fellowship Program for Foreign Researchers (excluding the
Postdoctoral Fellowship Program (Short-term) for North American and European
Researchers and Summer Program) are not eligible.



Pathway [PF03]: 

1. Be a citizen of a country that has diplomatic relations with Japan

(JSPS treats Taiwanese and Palestinian researchers in this manner.)

2. Hold a doctorate degree when the Fellowship goes into effect, which must have
been received on or after April 2, 2006, or be scheduled to receive a doctorate
degree before the Fellowship goes into effect.

3. Have a desire to continue engaging in research and education at the host
institution in a full-time employment capacity.

Note: Those who have previously been awarded a fellowship under this JSPS
Postdoctoral Fellowship Program (Pathway) are not eligible.



Long-term [IF01]: As a rule, researchers who hold a full-time position in an
overseas research institution and satisfy the following requirements:

1. Be a citizen or a permanent resident of a country that has diplomatic
relations with Japan (JSPS treats Taiwanese and Palestinian researchers in this
manner). To be eligible, researchers of Japanese nationality residing overseas
must have lived in the other country for at least 10 years and been actively
engaged in research in that country throughout the period.

2. Overseas researchers in a position equivalent to a university professor,
associate professor or assistant professor in Japan as of 1 April 2016.

3. Overseas researchers who do not have above-mentioned careers but received
their doctorate degree prior to six years or more as of 1 April 2016 and are
continuing to do research in a university or non-profit research institution



Short-term [IF02]: As a rule, researchers who hold full-time positions in an
overseas research institution and satisfy the following requirements:

1. Be a citizen or a permanent resident of a country that has diplomatic
relations with Japan (JSPS treats Taiwanese and Palestinian researchers in this
manner). To be eligible, researchers of Japanese nationality residing overseas
must have lived in the other country for at least 10 years and been actively
engaged in research in that country throughout the period.

2. Overseas researchers in a position equivalent to a university professor or
associate professor as of 1 April 2016.

3. Overseas researchers with an excellent record of research achievements



Short-term S [IF03]:



1. Be a citizen or a permanent resident of a country that has diplomatic
relations with Japan (JSPS treats Taiwanese and Palestinian researchers in this
manner). To be eligible, researchers of Japanese nationality residing overseas
must have lived in the other country for at least 10 years and been actively
engaged in research in that country throughout the period.

2. Overseas researchers who are Nobel laureates or recipients of similarly
high-level international prizes with exceptionally outstanding records of
research achievements and who currently occupy a leading position in their
subject field.





********************************************************************






Observaciones:




Mayor información, formularios y fechas límite en:



http://www.jsps.go.jp/english/e-fellow/application.html



CONTACT



Host institutions should send their application documents to JSPS by certified
mail or other means that allow their receipt to be confirmed.

ADDRESS: Overseas Fellowship Division,

Japan Society for the Promotion of Science

5-3-1, Kojimachi, Chiyoda-ku, Tokyo 102-0083





Postdoctoral Fellowships:

TEL: +81-3-3263-3444

Email: postdoc-standard@jsps.go.jp (PF01)

postdoc-short@jsps.go.jp (PF02)

postdoc-pathway@jsps.go.jp (PF03)

Invitation Fellowships:

TEL: +81-3-3263-2480

Email: invitation@jsps.go.jp



Invitation Fellowships:

TEL: +81-3-3263-2480

Email: invitation@jsps.go.jp


